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Board Meeting May 10, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
May 10, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, May 10, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: Treasurer Colleen Gibbs. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:01 p.m.  Brent Williams of 340 Teft has water drainage concerns due to the Teft Road Trail.  Shane Williams of 8510 Cox Road has erosion concerns due to the removal of trees, brush and dirt.  Closed by 6:04 p.m.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski apprised the board of the current workings of the County.  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the Police Department came in under budget for the 2020-2021 Fiscal Year; in April the officers participated in a vehicle driving class; they handled 2 hit and run accidents and traffic enforcements are up due to public complaints of erratic driving.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the month of April saw the runs were up just a bit.  Asst. Chief Woolworth has completed his training to be an F-1 Inspector and able to be a trainer for the department.  Pancake Day is scheduled for May 22 and we will be following Health Department rules for social distancing.  Also Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 vaccine will be available on that day.  The Fire Department will be hosting the second shot Vaccination clinic on Friday, May 14.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Ganton to approve the following disbursements for April 2021:  General Fund $164,083.66; Fire Department Fund $60,203.39 Street Light Fund $5,018.96; Building Inspections Fund $4,043.43; Sewer Fund $77,752.76; Water Fund $45,030.48; Trust and Agency Fund $402.00; and Becky Cunningham Historical Fund $99.97.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $244,125.15. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the Regular Board minutes of April 12, 2021 with corrections.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the consent agenda General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for April 30, 2021; Public Safety Reports for April, 2021, Public Safety Committee meeting minutes of May 4, 2021 and the Cash Summary of April, 2021.  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein reported on the following; resignation of Assessor Julie Pulling and the difficulty of finding a replacement; resignation of Mel Rice from the Board of Review; citizens’ complaints are on the rise and the office (ordinance officer, Police; Building and Zoning Administrator and Supervisor) is handling them the best that they can; Teft Road Trail concerns; County working on the Lime Lake entrance and Todd Zeller cleaning up the north entrance of Lime Lake.
NEW BUSINESS:  
Right of First Refusal:  The County has asked us to consider the Right of First Refusal for 4621 Moscow Road.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the Right of First Refusal Resolution to pass on the purchase of this property.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
Hiring of Firefighters:  Chief McEldowney has vetted four men to join our firefighting department and the Public Safety Commission has recommended that the Township Board hire them.  Their names are Jake Ellis, Dustin Hotchkins, Corey Newsome and Gavin Warner.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the hiring of these men.  Approved

Summer Hours:   Supervisor Herlein has asked to Board to approve a shortened office schedule for the summer. He asked that the office close at noon on Friday’s beginning on May 21 with the last day being the Friday before Labor Day - September 3rd. A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to allow the temporary Friday schedule.  Approved.
Fire Truck Grass Rig: Chief McEldowney presented a bid for a new grass rig.  After explaining the need for and benefits of this new rig and after the Board discussion a motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to purchase the truck and equipment for no more than $88,344.53.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT:   John Eiler asked for Memorial Day Parade information.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the June 14, 2021 regular board meeting
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